
Sirs and Madams, 
 
We respectfully ask that the video record of our continuation of the Archeological Commission hearing 
(4/14/21) agenda item 3A be reviewed and made part of the record of the Board of Supervisors (BOS) 
hearing agenda item 5C on June 22, 2021. 
 
Of particular interest are the comments made by Commissioner William “Bill “ Cull at approximately 
minute mark 8:23 of 40:40 of the video. 
 
These comments and interaction can be seen on the video just a few moments after Mr. Ronco 
respectfully notified the Archeological Commission that we would be appealing their decision to the 
Board of Supervisors. 
 
Of note, these comments are more easily understood with the aid of the closed caption feature on the 
You Tube Video. 
 
I can not in good character provide a written quote of these comments as they are inappropriate to be 
included in this email. 
 
As the applicant, in addition to the complete lack of protocol, we believe these comments are 
unprofessional, disparaging, degrading and clearly show the Archeological Commissions premeditated 
derogatory perception of legitimate applicants. 
 
It is important to recall that we paid a bit less than $8000 for the original application, but then were 
required to pay an additional $1600 for the appeal. 
 
To close, in my 30 plus years as a practicing Licensed Civil Engineer in the State of California I am 
astounded and appalled that this type of behavior would be exhibited toward a applicant, and more 
importantly a constituent. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Dave Flum, PE 
DLF Engineers, Inc. 

 


